
NOTICE OF INTENT TO ABANDON ROAD 

 
Pursuant to §33.2-909 of the Code of Virginia, 1950, as amended, the Pittsylvania County 

Board of Supervisors (“BOS”), at its regularly scheduled Business Meeting on Tuesday, 

September 17, 2024, unanimously determined that no public necessity exists for the roadway (not 

open) between Lot 9, Lot 15, and the adjacent parcel behind Lot 15 (Jasper Wood Road), and 

therefore directed its notice of willingness to abandon the same be sent to Larry and Jean Wells.  

The roadway the BOS intends to abandon is described as follows:  the property shown as “Fourth 

St” on the plat by Michael E. McCorkle recorded as instrument number 240003717, containing 

0.3122 acre, in the Staunton River Magisterial District of Pittsylvania County, Virginia.  The 

complete roadway abandonment file, including a detailed GIS map, is available for inspection in 

the Office of the Pittsylvania County Administrator, 1 Center Street, Chatham, Virginia, Monday 

through Friday between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m.  If any individual wishes to petition 

for a Public Hearing before the BOS of or related to the above referenced roadway abandonment, 

please contact Kaylyn M. McCluster, BOS Clerk, at (434) 432-7710, or 

Kaylyn.McCluster@pittgov.org. 














